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From the Editor

In another transition for the Society, editorial responsibility for the Quarterly will 

shift to John Senior and Loyd Pakradooni as of the next issue, which marks the 

start of our 50th volume. While John and Loyd may introduce some new publish-

ing tools and other behind-the-scenes changes, they are expected to continue the 

current format that was introduced by Joyce Post when she assumed responsibil-

ity for the Quarterly ten years ago.  John and Loyd would be happy to have addi-

tional volunteers to assist in the process of working with authors, editing articles, 

or helping with production.  As always, new authors are always welcome—no 

experience necessary. 

October 2012 marked the 50th anniver-

sary of the Cuban Missile Crisis, one of 

the most memorable events of the Cold 

War era. In contrast, few of the current 

residents of Paoli and Valley Forge are 

aware that the Cold War brought a mis-

sile base to our 

own back yards. 

In this issue, 

Roger Thorne 

relates the tale of 

how the pastoral 

environs of the 

Great Valley and 

the sparsely pop-

ulated ridge of 

Valley Forge 

Mountain were 

transformed by 

the presence of a 

Nike missile in-

stallation manned 

by Army person-

nel during the 

1950s-1960s. 

Roger has done 

an outstanding 

job of locating 

and interviewing local residents with 

memories of the site and its staff, as well 

as some of the staff members them-

selves. Interestingly, he discovered that 

some of the former base personnel never 

left the area, after marrying into local 

families. One former soldier was able to 

attend Roger’s presentation on the Nike 

site, on which this article is based, at the 

Historical Society’s November meeting.  

That presentation resulted in so much 

additional feedback on the Nike base 

that Roger spent several more weeks 

following up on 

leads and incorpo-

rating them into 

his article. Thanks 

to his thorough-

ness, the readers 

of this issue will 

enjoy even more 

details on the sub-

ject than were 

presented in No-

vember.  

Roger has an-

nounced his intent 

to step down as 

Chair of the His-

torical Society, in 

order to devote 

more time to re-

search and writ-

ing. While we will 

miss his leader-

ship, there is no question that all those 

who appreciate local history will benefit 

from his future insights into whichever 

topics he chooses to explore. Many 

thanks to Roger for his years at the helm 

of the Society, and for another excellent 

article. 
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Cover Descriptions
Front Cover: A 1959 photo of the Nike missile installation on LeBoutillier Road in Paoli. Tredyffrin 
Easttown Historical Society.

Excerpted from Vol. 49 No. 4 of the Tredyffrin Easttown History Quarterly

Copyright © 2020 Tredyffrin Easttown Historical Society. All Rights Reserved. Authors retain copyright for their contributions. 
This publication or any portion thereof may not be reproduced or used in any manner whatsoever without the express written permission of the publisher.  

Contact the Society for permission to use any content in this publication.The Society does not accept responsibility for the accuracy of the information herein.



Back Cover: Looking north across the Great Valley and the Turnbridge development, the former site 
of PH-82’s launch area as seen on October 22, 2012. The “Wilson Farm” is on the left-center of the 
image, with the circular Eaves Spring Road in the foreground, and LeBoutillier Road to the left, 
obscured by trees. The open field to upper right is Great Scott Farm on Yellow Springs Road. The 
twin towers of the Limerick Generating Station can be seen in the distance. Courtesy of Roger Thorne.
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